
" PORT of 
vancouver 

June 1, 2022 

Ms. Julie Mailloux 
Manager, Decision Statements 
Impact Assessment Agency of Canada 
160 Elgin Street, 22nd Floor 
Ottawa, Ontario K1A OH3 

Dear Ms. Mailloux: 

Vancouver Fraser 
Port Authority 

Re: Timing of port authority response to draft conditions and public comment period submissions —
part two: biofilm and western sandpipers 

We are writing to provide an update on the anticipated timing for the second part of the Vancouver Fraser Port 
Authority's two-part submission with our response to the draft conditions and the comments received during the 
Impact Assessment Agency of Canada's public comment period. 

As described in our letter of March 15, 2022, our submission will be provided in two parts as follows: 

1) Part one: Part one of our submission was provided on April 22, 2022. It contains the port authority's 
responses to: 

• Comments posted to the public registry from Indigenous groups and others on topics raised during 
the public comment period, except those pertaining to biofilm and western sandpipers 

• The draft conditions, including responses to comments on the draft conditions provided by Indigenous 
groups and others, except those with respect to biofilm and western sandpipers 

Part one (supplemental information): We provided a supplement to part one of our submission on May 13, 
2022. It contains our responses to submissions from Indigenous groups that had not been posted to the 
public registry in time for consideration in our April 22, 2022 submission. 

2) Part two: 

Following a thorough review of the submissions posted to the registry, and with consideration of the 
review panel findings, we are preparing the final part of our two-part submission, which will focus on 
biofilm and western sandpipers. The submission will include the port authority's responses to: 
• Submissions from others on the topic of biofilm and western sandpipers 

• The draft conditions, including responses to comments on the draft conditions provided by others, 
specific to biofilm and western sandpipers 

We plan to provide part two of our submission on June 10, 2022 and will let you know if that timing changes. 

Yours truly, 

<Original signed by> 

Cliff Stewart, P.Eng., ICD.D 
Vice President, Infrastructure 

100 The Pointe, 999 Canada Place I Vancouver, B.C. Canada V6C 3T4 I portvancouver.com Canada. 

<Original signed by>




